EVERSSURCE o s

ENERGY Hartford, CT 06141-0270

Kathleen M. Shanley
Manager — Transmission Siting

Tel: 860-728-4527

December 17, 2019

Ms. Melanie Bachman
Executive Director
Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Petition No. 1314: 1555 Line Rebuild Project
Notice of Conformance to Petition Condition 2 (Final Access Road Mapping) and Condition 6
(Construction Completion)

Dear Ms. Bachman:

On June 30, 2017, The Connecticut Light and Power Company doing business as Eversource Energy
(Eversource) submitted to the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) a Petition for a Declaratory Ruling
that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need was required for proposed
modifications to approximately 6.6 miles of Eversource’s 115-kilovolt (kV) 1555 Line, located in the
Town of New Milford (1555 Line Rebuild Project or Project). On August 31, 2017, the Council ruled
that the Project would not have a substantial adverse environmental effect and would not require a
Certificate, providing that certain conditions were met.

Condition 2 specifies that Eversource file, after the completion of construction, a revised copy of Sheets
1 through 12 (Petition Attachment A) showing final access roads. Eversource filed the revised map
sheets on February 22, 2019, which included the construction access road locations used during
Project construction. Accordingly, the intent of Condition 2 has been met.

Condition 6 species within 45 days after construction has been completed, the Council shall be notified
in writing that construction has been complete. Eversource hereby provides notice that all Project
construction, including restoration along the Project's ROW, is now complete.

Should you have any questions regarding this submission, please do not hesitate to contact me at via
e-mail at kathleen.shanley@eversource.com or telephone at (860) 728-4527.

Sincerely,




